
EDUCATION & SCHOLARSHIP COMMITTEE 

October 1, 2016 

 

The meeting was called to order at 10:01 a.m. by Chairman, Larry Vortman with him noting 

that all members were present with Bill Slider being excused.  The meeting was held at 

Department Headquarters in Bloomington. 

 

A Guest, Seth cooper was in introduced by Chairman Vortman.  Legionnaire Cooper is from 

Post 442 in Winchester. 

 

Upon examination of the brochure it was pointed out that some changes to the brochure were 

done without authorization.  It was brought up that applications can be sent via direct mail, 

email or fax.  That addition should be made.   

 

A visit by Department Commander, Cheri Stanton and Department Sr. Vice Commander, Bob 

Henderson offered help in all the areas of concern.  A question of whether it is legal to ask for 

social security numbers on the application should be addressed. 

 

It was suggested that our next meeting be held at Department Headquarters on March 17 and 

18 with Department approval. 

 

Meeting closed at 10:54 a.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

King Sutton 

Vice Chairman 

  

 

  

 

  

 


